
Social Committee General Meeting – December 9, 2024 

Members Present:  Enid Lobel, Pat McCann, Debbie McDowell, Barbara Milligan, Lea Tyler, Donna Varvaris, Millie Wallace and Holly 

White. 

Board Member: Bill Schalleur. 

Enid L. called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. 

Approval of minutes— Donna V. made a motion to approve the November 11, 2024 meeting minutes. Lea T. seconded the motion, 

and it passed. 

Treasurer’s Report—The treasurer was not present. 

Activity Reports- 

• Holly W. said the November 3 RAP Arts & Crafts Fair was very successful. Fifteen vendors participated and six of them were 

new. Visitors contributed $400 for the 50/50, including $200 for the Good Neighbor Fund. 

• Sixty-five guests came to the December 7 Regency Holiday Dinner Dance at the Copperfield Inn at Lakeside. Attendees 

complimented the beautiful decorations, delicious food and the fabulous DJ. 

Upcoming Events- 

• Due to expected storms, the annual November 11 Holiday Caroling event will be canceled. 

• Enid L. reported that 15 people had signed up for the November 13 Holiday Cookie Exchange. 

• Ten people have signed up for the Holiday Decorating Contest. Voting begins December 14 and ends December 30. 

• Seven performers are preparing for the December 15 Holiday Recorder Concert.  Lea T. said they would have some new 

music for the event. 

• Pat M. stated that the December 18 Holiday Tea was sold out, and there was a waitlist. She said a reminder would go out 

tomorrow. 

• Enid L. said that twenty people had signed up for the Regency Hills New Years Eve Party. Admission is free and attendees 

need to bring a drink and appetizer or dessert to share. There will be a disco ball, and guests can place food orders that 

evening. Reservations are necessary, but everyone is welcome.  

CAB Liaison- Bill Schalleur said there was a surplus in the reserve through October. He was optimistic it would continue for the rest 

of the year. Bill said a healthy reserve would protect the value of the RAP community homes. Barbara Milligan asked if the board 

would pay for a new Christmas Tree in the Regency Hills Clubhouse. Bill said the Social Committee could hold a 50/50 to cover 

this expense. 

 

Discussion- 

 

Since there was no further business, Barbara M. made a motion to adjourn.  Holly W. seconded, and the motion passed. The 

meeting adjourned at 7:22. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Debbie McDowell, Secretary 


